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	Gavilan College Academic Senate

Tuesday, May 17, 2011
Mayock House


MINUTES - REVISED (see bottom of page 2)
In attendance: A. Arid, R. Beede, M. Bumgarner, E. Crook, D. Del Carmen, S. Dodd, D. Klein, K. Kramer, R. Kreider, B. Lawn, J. Lawton-Haehl, J. McMillan, R. Morales, J. Nari, R. Overson, S. Sandler, M. Sanidad, R. Sharboneau, L. Stubblefield, J. Wolowitz, D. Stone (recording).  Guests: F. Lozano, S. Chavez. 

I. Opening Items

a. Call to order at 3:03 pm by Debbie Klein.
b. Welcome and Roll Call - Agenda Adjustments - none
c. Approval of Minutes from 5/3/11 - no additions or corrections:


MSC (B. Lawn/J. Lawton-Haehl). Vote: approved, with 1 abstention.
II. Comments from the Public - none.
III. Information Items
a. Congratulations to Faculty of the Year awardees and nominees, and our celebration of our F/T Faculty of the Year Leslie Tenney and P/T Faculty of the Year Darlene Del Carmen. Both were presented with certificates and will have their names added to the perpetual plaques. All the other nominees (Ellen Waddell, Nicholas Vasalo, John Hubbard, Robert Overson, and Maria Amirkhanian) are also being awarded with a certificate, and some were present to receive theirs.  Dessert was served.
b.
Space allocation on campus - Erin Crook provided a handout (prepared by Arturo 

Rosette) outlining the space inventory and the need for faculty concern on how the


calculations are handled. A meeting will be held on June 8-9; walkthroughs will


take place and faculty should be present to provide accurate input on exactly how


space is used. Lab space needs to be accurately defined - not all lab classes require


a sink and chemicals. English lab requires desks and chairs. The handout proposes


steps to be taken in the space inventory process.  Erin will provide information to


Debbie to be shared with faculty.
IV. Reports
a. College President - none.
b. Curriculum Committee - Susan Dodd reported on the recent vote - 9 to 3 - in favor of

the Counseling Department proposal to reduce the Multicultural Diversity course requirement from 6 units to 3 units. It must be noted that 4 voting members were not present for the vote.  Susan encourages Senate to consider its own study of this issue and then bring back a recommendation for a Senate vote in the fall.
c. Technology Committee - Bob Beede reviewed the Tech Committee report - Digital Media Institute starts June 13th - open to the public and a great opportunity for staff to work on projects. Most computers will undergo an update this summer (including additional memory installation as needed) and Windows 7. There is a survey link located on the Gavilan homepage - please participate - the web heads are working to update the website to current web standards. A campus license for all Macs is under  consideration.  This would eliminate the need for departments to purchase individual licenses and make maintenance easier. The campus alert system has conducted a test - all staff should make sure to update their phone numbers and email addresses. Faculty expressed concerns about the “no cell phone” use in classrooms and that this emergency information will be sent out by phone. Other campuses have either sirens or a loudspeaker system in addition.  Still no word on usable downloadable class rosters from Banner.  Moodle is a good alternative.  
d. Department Chairs - will be writing their own end of year reports on the progress of their department with SLOs, Student Success, etc, and submit to Kathleen for consolidation.
e. Learning Council - will provide an end of year report to Senate in September.  The retreat was held on May 6th.  They have transitioned from myGav to iLearn - all meeting minutes, discussions, etc, have moved to make it easier for the campus community to access this information, pose questions, and join in the discussions. A
Professional Development Menu (Flex activities) is being created to offer faculty more opportunities throughout the year.
f. Title V & STEM - MaryAnn Sanidad reported on the progress of the new Student Success Center opening in the fall; the Teaching & Learning Center will be moving to the Library Mezzanine; faculty learning communities are being established for researching learning and teaching styles, and sharing this information with other faculty. The Early Alert system will be piloted in the fall semester in 8 classes. Forms will be used to refer students; there are concerns about what type of information is to be included, and whether teachers or faculty will initiate the alert.
More workshops are planned and will be held throughout each semester. A website is also a possibility. Senators voiced concerns that care be taken not to duplicate services that are already being provided by an area or specific department on campus. Student support services should be integrated. Students will feel the lack of some services over the summer due to closures in certain areas.  This is not mindful of our current student success policy.
g. Senate President - Debbie Klein expressed her thanks to the Minutes Recorder Diane Stone for her work for Senate. Thanks also to the other members of the executive board, John Lawton-Haehl and Robin Kreider, for their support and work behind the scenes.  John, Robin and Bea will be attending leadership training this summer. Debbie also thanked senators for their willingness to take on the extra work that has come about in the past few years. The change in faculty involvement in more committees and decision-making in the campus community has meant that the responsibility of being a senator has grown substantially beyond just attending the meetings twice a month. 
V. Discussion Items
a.
Multicultural requirement ad hoc committee - Senate should consider the widespread

effect of this proposal.  Debbie would like to keep this on the agenda as a discussion

item through December 2011. Items to be considered include: 1) Gavilan’s unit-

heavy AA degree, and should it be made more “attractive” giving students more

opportunity to complete and graduate; 2) many departments may be affected by this

proposed change; 3) this ad hoc committee will be charged with bringing a 

recommendation to Senate on the proposal. Please forward to Debbie the name of


anyone willing to serve on this committee.  Related concerns were raised about the

process by which Senate sub-committees act, approve, and recommend. Some

documents from the Curriculum Committee require the signature of the Senate

President.  Should these items and any substantial changes to certificates, degrees or

programs be brought to Senate for review, discussion, and input prior to the final
“rubber stamp of approval”?  Debbie informed senators that she was supposed to
meet with Bonnie Donovan tomorrow and sign off on the second new transfer
degree.  Some senators advised her not to do so without bringing the information
back to Senate for review. However, this might be viewed as a punitive action to the
departments who had worked so hard to get it ready in time for publication in the
new catalog. Senators ultimately agreed that Debbie review the documents, and

sign off if she felt comfortable doing so - for this time only. A further result of this

discussion indicated that more time was needed at each meeting to facilitate

examination and review of issues that come under Senate purview in the “10 + 1”. It

was generally agreed upon that the meeting time be extended to two hours.
b.
Faculty professional development (college hour, Teaching and Learning Center, etc.)


Item tabled for the next meeting.
c.
Dividing up senate goals among senators


Item tabled for the next meeting.
d.
Senator topics

Vision Committee is planning to meet again to work on ways to encourage use of the duck pond and golf course areas for pilot programs and outdoor classrooms. The intent is to indicate to the Board of Trustees that faculty is still interested in the development of those areas.
VI. Action Items - none.


VII. Closing Items

a.
Items for next agenda - please email agenda items to Debbie Klein.
b.
Next meeting: June 14, 2011 @ 2:30 - if needed.  Debbie will survey senators and

determine if this meeting should be held or cancelled.
c.
Adjournment at 5:10 pm by consensus.
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